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THE BUSINESS INTEGRITY COMMISSION DENIES TWO 

APPLICATIONS FOR CLASS 2 TRADE WASTE REGISTRATIONS 
 
On June 27, 2017, Commissioner and Chair Daniel D. Brownell announced that the New York 
City Business Integrity Commission denied two applications for class 2 registrations to operate as 
a trade waste business in New York City. 

 
The denials are as follows: 

 
• La Bella Vista Industries, Inc. (BIC #3460); and 

 

• NYC Topline Construction & Management Inc [sic] (BIC #491145). 
 
La Bella Vista is a trade waste company whose sole principal was convicted of scamming his 
customers while acting as the driver of a heating oil delivery truck. At the Commission meeting 
today, Commissioner Brownell stated, “This case demonstrates that BIC will not allow the 
corruption that is rampant in the heating oil supply industry to bleed over into the trade waste 
industry. . . .  [Nortesano] will not find a home in the trade waste industry.  And, if the City 
Council passes Intro. No. 1268, which proposes placing the heating oil supply industry under 
BIC regulation, Nortesano and other fraudsters like him will no longer be welcome in that 
industry either.” 

 
Copies of BIC’s denial decisions are available on the Commission’s website at 
http://www.nyc.gov/html/bic/html/approved-denied_companies/denial.shtml. 

 

For additional information, please contact Salvador Arrona at (212) 437-0523. 
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